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Piecing together history and property - one structure at a time

February 4, 2016

TO: La Crosse City Council
FR: Ken Riley, managing partner, RLR Properties of La Crosse, LLC
RE: Conditional Use Permit - 145 South 8th Street, La Crosse

Please consider this cover letter as further explanation of our request for a
conditional use permit for the Cargill-Pettibone House located at 145 S.8"' Street in
La Crosse. We are requesting this conditional use permit as we restore this
property, and attempt to turn it into a bed & breakfast.

As we continue with the restoration of this home, we have eliminated the four
apartments, and turned it back into a single family dwelling. The second floor has
been re-designed with four bedrooms, and ensuite bathrooms in each. Upon
completion of the project, we will provide a floor plan of the first and second floors
for your files. We will have an owner on site, and he will be an owner with 25%
interest in the property. While we will need a waiver in regard to parking, we do
not feel that the additional parking will be detrimental to nearby properties, but
rather, we feel that the additional parking and influx of guests will be a positive
element to some of the more questionable inhabitants of the neighborhood. There
will not be any negative modifications of the Cargill-Pettibone House, rather, we are
doing a true restoration by eliminating the boxed porches, re-integrating the front
porch and adding the roof caps back on the property as per the circa 1900
photograph provided. Great care is being taken to restore the interior of the
property, and not compromising any of the existing and original features (including
flooring, windows and doors). Breakfast, at the Cargill-Pettibone House, will meet
all of the guidelines of the ordinance, and we are requesting that off-street parking
be allowed to meet the requirement of parking as there simply is not enough space
on the lot to accommodate the parking requirements of the ordinance or zoning.
There will not be any signage at the Cargill-Pettibone, and the home is currently
registered as a local, historic site. Finally, the home is over 6,000 square feet, which
more than meets the requirement and each of the four rooms will have their own
bathroom.

Please let me know if I can assist with other questions, and we are hopeful that you
will allow this request.
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Ken Riley, Managing Partner
RLR Properties of La Crosse, LLC
950 Cass Street, La Crosse, WI 54601
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